
Dear Families,

I would like to congratulate our children from Year 1 to Year 5 for
completing their assessments this week.  This is just internal data to
show the teachers how well they have progressed from the Autumn
term and to check that they are on track for their individual targets at
the end of the year.  Well done everyone and I look forward to seeing
how you are all doing when we carry out Pupil Progress Meetings in a
couple of weeks time.

Next week is the turn of Year 6 who will have Mock SATs.  This will
entail the Year 6's carrying out prior SATs papers across the week in the
environment that they will find themselves in May.  The staff will read
instructions out to them as per the correct method just so the children
know what to expect in May.  The results will be analysed and any gaps
identified which will be worked on from next week until the real SATs.
Good luck Year 6's - you’ve got this!
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Assessment week done - just Mock SATs to go!



Film Club

We are thrilled to share some fantastic news from our Film Club! Last week, we
celebrated the completion of our very first film, The Canvas Within. It has been an
incredible journey, and we couldn’t more proud of all the hard work and dedication
from our talented young filmmakers. Huge congratulations to every child involved in
bringing this project to life!
But that’s not all! This week, we received the exciting confirmation that The Canvas
Within has successfully passed all of its checks and has officially been entered into a
pool of films to be shortlisted for the prestigious Into Film Awards. We can’t express
how proud we are of this achievement and how excited we are to see where this
journey takes us. We’ll be eagerly awaiting the announcement at the end of March or
early April to find out if we’ve been nominated for any awards!
In the meantime, the creative energy is far from over. Our film club members are
already hard at work on their own group entries. We can’t wait to see what amazing
projects they will bring to the table as they continue to explore their filmmaking
talents.
Once again, congratulations to all the children involved in The Canvas Within. We look
forward to celebrating more creative successes with you all in the future. Stay tuned
for more updates!
Happy filmmaking! 🎬🎉



Queensgate Out & About
On Tuesday morning, our Reception Out and About team visited the Donkey
Sanctuary, in Wroxall. The children had a tour of the sanctuary and met some of the
different herds. They learnt about what donkeys eat and how they are cared for. The
children helped to mix up some special grass porridge for the older donkeys. They
then climbed on board the donkey ‘minibus’, used for transporting donkeys to care
homes, community events and to mainland Vets surgeries. The children all enjoyed
their visit and are keen to return with their families to show them around! 
 

“We went to the Donkey Sanctuary. We learnt about feeding them and what they like
to eat. They eat grass and hay. One of the ponies had a blue coat and he only had 3
teeth! We had to mix him some special porridge. I liked making the porridge.” Elliot
 

“Andy was my favourite donkey because my best friend is called Andy! I liked it when
we stroked the donkey called Daphne and I liked the little pony that only had 3 teeth!”
Ernest 
 

“I just loved stroking the donkey. It felt really soft! Donkeys have very long ears. My
favourite donkey was Andy too!” Isaac

The Year 4 Out and About group had a great adventure on Wednesday. The children
learnt about the history of Bembridge windmill (in readiness for next term’s learning
about wind power) and had fun taking part in some sketching challenges. They learnt
how to use a compass then embarked on a hike to Whitecliff Bay. The children were in
awe of the beautiful view as they walked down to the bay! 
 

“We went to Bembridge. The sea was glittering and shining, the cliffs looked good.
There were boats in the water and the sun was shining on the sea. It was just the best
view! The walk was really good, everyone was worn out but I could have just kept on
walking!” Ollie 
 

“We sketched the windmill. It was quite hard as we couldn’t take our pencil off the
paper. We walked through the forest and then down a really steep path to the beach.
We had a biscuit. I was chasing the waves and got water in my wellies!” Peyton 



Queensgate Out & About

Another super week of swimming from our Year 3 and Year 5 children. We are so proud
of the all the children’s hard work and determination. Only two more weeks of lessons
to go! 

This week our swimming superstar awards go to…
 
Year 3: Ella, William, Caleb, Charlie, Hannah, Lexi, Harry and Joe. 
 
Year 5: Tyler, Toby, Olivia, Toby, Tayla and Harry. 
 
Out and About next week
Please send your child to school wearing warm, old play-clothes and bring wellies
(extra socks), a warm and waterproof coat, hat, scarf and gloves. We will be going out
whatever the weather so please ensure your child is dressed appropriately. Many
thanks in advance for your support.
 
Tuesday 18th March am - RJB
Monkey Haven trip

Whole Class 
*Wear school uniform and bring a warm/ waterproof coat depending on the weather. 
 
Wednesday 19th March am - Year 4 
Bembridge Windmill hike 

Archie, Jack, Oliver C, Evie, Milana, Kingsley, Theo, Nimalan, Benjamin, Lilly F,
Amber-Rose and Chloe. 
*Please bring wellies as the route can be very muddy!



IOW Neurodiversity Multidisciplinary Team



What’s for lunch next week ...

Hampshire Qualifiers Netball tournament

On Friday 7th March, a team from Year 6 travelled
over to Ryde school to compete in a netball
tournament. First we faced three schools in our
group, finishing 2nd with two wins and a draw.
Next, we played against Binstead in the semi finals,
this was a tough game in which we unfortunately
lost 4-0 however, all was not lost as we had the
chance to compete for 3rd place. This was the
most intense game against Ryde school. As the final
whistle was blown the score was 1-1, this meant we
had to play an additional 2 minutes. After the
additional time the score was still tied, which
meant we had to play until the next goal was
scored. Our team kept possession and the game
ended with Rosie scoring a brilliant goal and giving
our team the win and securing us 3rd place!
Although we just missed out on representing the
island in the Hampshire finals, we still have a
chance to qualify for the island finals when we host
a tournament on 20th March. Well done,
Queensgate.



Best wishes,
 
 

Samantha Sillito 
Headteacher  

Have a lovely weekend!

Attendance
 

 Whole School Attendance since September is 94.18%
 Whole School Attendance this week is 94.20%

 KS1 Class with best attendance this week is 2KG with 99.26% 
 KS2 Class with best attendance this week is 6LR with 98.89%

 
 




